
May 30th, 2022 

 

Residents/Family/Friends/Staff, 

  

Summary of Changes Since Last Notice:  

We are reporting one (1) staff member who has tested positive for Covid-19. This brings our 

total active cases to two (2). The facility has had a cumulative total of ninety-six (96) Staff and 

twenty-two (22) Resident confirmed Covid-19 PCR tests associated with the facility to date. The 

staff member has been placed on medical leave and removed from the schedule upon notification 

to minimize exposure risk to other Residents/Staff and will remain on medical leave until they 

meet the mandated criteria to return to work.     

 

Action Plan: Our action plan will mirror revised state and local guidance.  Seventeen (17) 

Residents were identified as close contacts and Social Services has contacted the responsible 

parties.  If you have not been contacted by Heather about this matter, your loved one was not 

identified as a close contact.  We have implemented Outbreak Testing which consists of three 

covid tests at intervals recommended by public health guidelines. All first-round rapid tests came 

back negative.  We will PCR next week. The third round of testing will be administered in two 

weeks.   Unvaccinated/not up-to-date staff are required to be tested weekly and we continue 

voluntary surveillance monitoring of up-to-date vaccinated staff weekly. Any subsequent 

positive test results will be communicated.   Additional protective measures will only be 

implemented if there is internal spread of covid-19 to the Residents.  

 

Contact Scot Harmon at 513-842-0774 with questions.  

  

Sincerely,  

Scot Harmon (Administrator) and Patricia A. Clark, DM (CEO, Administrator)  

 


